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REVISED GBGF SPPE APPLICATIOION SECTION 3.3.2.7 TO  
REFLECT CHANGE TO RECYCLE WATER 

 
Section 3.3.2.7 of the SPPE Application for the GBGF has been revised to reflect that based on 
conversations with Santa Clara Valley Water District, recycled water will be available much sooner 
than anticipated.  In addition, ADS has modified the amount of water necessary for the phases of the 
GDC and for full buildout.  The following reflects the timing and amount of recycled water that will 
be used for cooling and landscaping, as well as the elimination of the use of potable water for cooling 
and landscaping for the life of the project.  The following modifications are presented in redline and 
strikethrough. 
 
 
3.3.2.7  Site Water Supply and Use 
 
Site Grading and Construction. Grading and construction of the GCD including the GBGF is 
estimated to utilize 1.84 acre feet of water over the 21 month construction period for Phase I and 
Phase II. 
 
GDC Operation. The GDC will require water when outside air temperatures exceed 83F. The 
datacenter will be designed to use recycled water when supply is available and provided by the City 
of Gilroy, once available, and a potable water connection will be provided as a back-up source to the 
recycled water system in the interim period. Prior to construction of the recycled water pipeline, 
anticipated in 2023, the data center will limit potable water demand to not more than 1.5 AFY for 
cooling, 3 AFY for landscape, and 2 AFY for domestic purposes.  Once recycled water is available, 
cooling using recycled water will increase to 18 AFY and landscape will remain at 3 AFY, but will 
now use recycled water.  Domestic and sanitary demand using potable water will also remain at 2 
AFY for both buildings.  Total water for cooling would be approximately 2.7 AFY per building 
phase for a total water use for cooling at full buildout of the GDC of approximately 5.4 AFY. 
Landscaping for the site is estimated to use up to 15.8  2 AFY. Potable and sanitary uses are on the 
order of 0.5 AFY per building. 
 
ADS has been working with Santa Clara Valley Water District (Valley Water), the supplier of 
recycled water, and is currently working with the City of Gilroy relating to the use its of recycle 
water at the site for cooling and landscaping purposes and reducing the amount of irrigation needed 
for landscaping. However, aAt this time the City does not provide recycled water to the site. The 
nearest recycled water main trunk line is located at the intersection of Camino Arroyo and Holloway 
Road, approximately 1 mile south of the project site. ADS has agreed to The City would likely 
extend the recycled water main trunk line north along Camino Arroyo to the intersection of Arroyo 
Circle and Camino Arroyo in the future and once extended recycled water wouldto be used at the 
site. Final routing will be determined with by the City of Gilroy and Santa Clara Valley Water 
Authority District in accordance with the Recycled Water Master Plan. However, please see Figure 
3.3-1 for an exhibit of the likely  a potential recycled water main trunkline extension route. 
 
Once the recycled water pipeline is constructed and in operation in May 2023, the GDC would 
reduce its use of potable water from 6.5 AFY to approximately 2 AFY for the lifetime of the project. 


